From: Vineet Sharma

Sent: Tuesday, October 3, 2023 4:35 PM

**To:** Council Agenda <councilagenda@london.ca> **Cc:** Rahman, Corrine <crahman@london.ca>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Concerns over proposed homeless hub at lighthouse Inn -Fanshawe rd west

We are the residents of this neighborhood at coronation drive, London,ON. We are very concerned that the city is considering the above location as a hub for the homeless and this is certainly going to have far reaching adverse impact on the existing residential neighborhood.

We are opposed to this move , and want to participate in transparent public engagement where the city can share the rationale of such a proposal. While we appreciate that vulnerable population need to be supported , band aid solutions are not the answer , especially when it is at the cost of honest tax paying residents of the city . We respectfully request to be part of this process and this can be included in public agenda.

Regards,

Vineet Sharma